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Memo to the Historic Preservation Commission 
HEARING DATE: MARCH 6, 2013 

 
Project Name:  Establishment of a San Francisco City Hall Preservation Fund 
Case Number:  Board File No. 13-0085 
Initiated by:  Supervisor Farrell / Introduced January 24, 2013 
Staff Contact:   Sophie Hayward, Legislative Affairs 
   sophie.hayward@sfgov.org, 415-558-6257 
Reviewed by:          AnMarie Rodgers, Manager Legislative Affairs 
   anmarie.rodgers@sfgov.org, 415-558-6395 
Recommendation:         Informational – No Action Required 
 

BACKGROUND 
On January 24, 2013, Supervisor Mark Farrell introduced a proposed Ordinance that would amend the 
Administrative Code by adding Section 10.100-289 to establish a San Francisco City Hall Preservation 
Fund (“City Hall Preservation Fund”) to receive donations and to authorize expenditures to promote the 
100th anniversary of San Francisco City Hall. 

PROPOSAL 
The proposed Ordinance would create a fund, to be managed by the City Administrator’s Office, that 
would be used to assist in promotional events, preservation, maintenance, and repairs to City Hall that 
are associated with the commemoration in 2015 of the 100th anniversary of the landmark structure.   
  
As proposed, the Ordinance would give the City Administrator the authority to accept donations and to 
expend funds for approved uses without further action or review by the Board of Supervisors.   After the 
completion of any Centennial-related events, remaining funds may be used for preservation, 
maintenance, repair, and improvements to City Hall, as well as for related City Hall promotional events. 
 
The creation of the proposed City Hall Preservation Fund would not change the permit review and 
approval process for projects that impact City Hall, as outlined in Planning Code Section 1006.71.  
 
REQUIRED COMMISSION ACTION 
 
No action is required.  On January 16, 2013, the  Historic Preservation Commission (HPC) requested that 
this matter be scheduled as an informational item and has instructed the Department to send a note to the 
Clerk of the Board indicating that the HPC is not making a recommendation on this matter, pursuant to 
Planning Code Section 1012. 

                                                           
1 Section 1006.7(d) requires that Certificates of Appropriateness granted by the Historic Preservation Commission (HPC) for work 
at City Hall be reviewed by the Board of Supervisors so that they may approve, disapprove, or modify the action taken by the 
HPC. 
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